REGULATORY PANEL

WEDNESDAY 20 APRIL 2005 AT 2.00PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Morton (Chairman) Councillors Bloxham, Boaden, Bowman C, Farmer N, Fisher (substitute for Councillor Parsons), Prest, Scarborough, Stockdale, Tootle and Wilson

LRP.23/05
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Parsons.

LRP.24/05
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest in any items on the agenda.

LRP.25/05
HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER - COMPLAINT 

The Licensing Officer submitted report EP.9/05 on a complaint which had been received from a Parking Warden, who stated that when she approached a taxi parked in a coach bay in Warwick Road, she had been verbally abused and intimidated by the driver.  

Mr Graham, the Hackney Carriage Driver and Mrs Martin, a Parking Warden with Carlisle City Council were in attendance at the meeting. 

The Assistant Solicitor advised Mr Graham that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Officer presented details of the complaint.

Mrs Martin, a Parking Warden with Carlisle City Council, then addressed the Panel.  Mrs Martin explained that she was on normal patrol of Warwick Road when she approached a taxi which was parked in the coach bay.  Mrs Martin asked the taxi driver to move his car on which the driver told her the taxi rank was full.  Mrs Martin stated she could see the rank was full but still requested the driver move his car.  She said that the driver became aggressive and abusive and she felt intimidated so she took his registration and plate number as she didn’t want to approach him again.

In response to questions, Mrs Martin stated she had worked for the Council for five years and hadn’t made any previous complaint against taxi drivers.  She also stated that she didn’t issue a fixed penalty notice to the driver as she just wanted him to move out of the coach bay.  

A Member noted that the report stated that the taxi rank was full because there were two normal cars parked in it and asked Mrs Martin to clarify the point.  Mrs Martin stated that the taxi rank was full only with taxis.

Mr Graham, Hackney Carriage Driver, then addressed the Panel.  Mr Graham stated that he pulled into the coach bay on Warwick Road so he could monitor the taxi rank which was full.  Mr Graham stated he had only been at the bay for a few seconds when Mrs Martin told him to move on.  Mr Graham explained to her that the taxi rank was full and asked her where he should move to.  He stated that the discussion did get heated but he denied using the language Mrs Martin put in her report.  He then stated that after the discussion with Mrs Martin he contacted Barry Sharrock straight away.  Mr Graham explained that he had just got his car back on the road after the previous one was stolen and burned.

In response to questions from Members, Mr Graham explained that he contacted the Licensing Section because Mrs Martin told him she was going to put a complaint in.  He admitted that he was in the coach bay and did argue with Mrs Martin but he denied using bad language.  

In response to a question from the Assistant Solicitor, Mr Graham explained that two of the cars parked in the rank were normal cars, he knew this as the rank is only for white hackney carriage and black cabs and one of the cars was a blue escort, therefore not a taxi.

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.  During detailed consideration of the application, Councillor Scarborough declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct as Mrs Martin was personally known to him.  Councillor Scarborough took no further part in determining the matter and did not vote.

RESOLVED –That a severe letter of warning be issued to Mr Graham.

LRP.26/05 
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in the Paragraph Number (as indicated in brackets against each Minute) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

LRP.27/05
APPLICATION FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGE – DRIVER’S LICENCE CONVICTION



(Public and Press excluded by virtue of paragraph 7)

The Licensing Officer submitted report EP.10/05 outlining the application for a Hackney Carriage Driving Licence by SM who had previous convictions.

SM, the applicant, was in attendance at the meeting. 

The Assistant Solicitor advised SM that he had a right to be represented but he indicated that he did not wish to be so represented.

The Licensing Officer provided details of the applicant’s relevant convictions.

SM addressed the Panel in support of his application and tabled a reference of further support.  He explained how his life and circumstances had changed since the convictions.

The respective parties then withdrew from the meeting whilst the Panel gave detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – (1)  That, having given detailed consideration to the matter, the Panel agreed that because of his recent conviction for Possession of Cannabis, a Class C Controlled drug and other previous convictions, SM’s application for a Hackney Carriage Driving Licence be refused.

(2)  That it be noted that SM was informed that he has a right of appeal and this right would be confirmed in writing.

(The meeting ended at 2.55pm)

